

Saxilby Church of England Primary School **Governor Newsletter**

A Fond Farewell

We say a fond farewell to two very valuable and dedicated governors; Mr. Mike Bull and Mrs. Rosemary Lee. Rosemary joined the governing body in 2012 as did Mike, who had also been Chair of Governors at Saxilby in the past. Mike and Rosemary have acted as Vice Chairs and Committee Chairs and been active Phase Governors, working with our staff and pupils. They and have been invaluable members, dedicating many hours of their time to help build a strong governor team and working with the staff to help make the school the success it is today. We would like to thank them and wish them both well.

Welcome

We welcome Miss Alice Beveridge as our new staff governor. Alice will Chair our Policy Approval Panel. At our meeting last week we also appointed two other governors; Pete Smithson, who served previously as Vice Chair and who we welcome back to our team, and we welcome Tina Page who brings expertise and knowledge having previously been a Head Teacher and worked as part of several school improvement teams.

Website: Impact and Information

A central aim of our meetings is to add value to the school so at the end of each meeting we agree on the impact of our decisions and what difference we have made to the school, its staff and its pupils. These impact statements can be found in the governor section of the school website. Here is a link http://www.saxilby.lincs.sch.uk/governors/ You can find a great deal more information about the Governing Body on the school's website including more about the individuals involved, what their responsibilities are and how to contact them.

School Improvement

In May this year, the Governing Body agreed the priorities for our 2019-20 school improvement plan, they are:

- 1. To further develop the teaching of Maths, maintaining the highest rates of progress and attainment.
- 2. To review and improve the whole school curriculum.
- 3. To improve personal wellbeing.

Through scrutinising data, debate at meetings and school visits, the Governing Body will actively monitor progress against these priorities during 2019-20.



Penny Davies Chair of Governors Foundation Governor



Linda Hawbrook Vice Chair Co-opted Governor

Antony Daniels Vice Chair LA Governor



Rosemary Lee Co-opted Governor



Chris Webster Parent Governor



John Pavev Foundation Governor



Rev Nicola Penn-Allison. **Foundation Governor**



Catherine Stratton Headteacher



Mark Holmes Parent Governor



Kevin Macdonald Co-opted Governor



We would like to thank all our pupils, their parents, our volunteers and our staff for another successful year. We hope you all have a wonderful Summer! From members of the Governing Body

Alice Beveridge Staff Governor

